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February 19, 2021 
 

Via Email 
 
 

The Honourable Ahmed Hussen 
Minister of Families, Children and Social Development  
House of Commons 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0A6 
 
Dear Honourable Minister, 
 
RE:  Support the Town of Carleton Place resolution that the 

Government of Ontario Prioritize Children and Childcare as 
part of its Post Pandemic Recovery Plan  

            ____ 
 
Please be advised that at their last regularly scheduled meeting on February 
17, 2021, the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Perry supported 
the following resolution:  
 
“Resolution #2021-71 
 
Moved by: Paul Sowrey 
Seconded by: Joe Lumley  
 
Be it resolved that the Council of the Township of Perry supports the 
resolution from the Town of Carleton Place requesting the Government of 
Ontario to: 

a. prioritize children and childcare as part of its overall post pandemic 
recovery plan; 

b. develop, adequately fund and release publicly a comprehensive plan 
that can support facilities through the provision of licensed childcare 
and early learning education; and  

c. provide increased funding to childcare provides reflective of COVID-19 
operating cost increases to ensure a safe reopening and long-term 
sustainability for the sector.  
 

Carried.”  
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Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.  
 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Beth Morton 
Clerk-Administrator  
 
BM/ec 
 
cc: The Honourable Stephen Lecce, Minister of Education  
 MP Scott Aitchison, Parry Sound-Muskoka 
 MPP Norm Miller, Parry Sound-Muskoka  
 Stacey Blair, Clerk, Town of Carleton Place 
 All Ontario Municipalities  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  




